
 

 

Info – Pacifique 

26 janvier 2025 

Bonjour à tous, 

Cette semaine nous célébrons la semaine de la littératie ainsi que le nouvel an chinois! 

 Sondage intention: 
C'est maintenant le temps d'inscrire les enfants à l'école pour l'année prochaine.  Afin de nous 
aider avec l'organisation scolaire, nous vous prions de bien vouloir répondre à ce court 
questionnaire afin de connaitre vos intentions scolaires pour l'année 2025-26. 
Merci https://forms.oIice.com/r/05wMpg8660 

 La cinquième maladie 
Un cas de Cinquième maladie a été signalé à l'école.  Vous trouverez plus d'informations sur ce 
document ainsi que la version anglaise de la Colombie Britannique: 

https://soinsdenosenfants.cps.ca/handouts/health-conditions-and-treatments/fifth_disease 

La cinquième maladie (érythème infectieux) | Soins de nos enfants - CPS 
Le site Soins de nos enfants fournit de l’information aux parents au sujet de la santé et du bien-être de leur enfant. 
Puisque le site est élaboré par la Société canadienne de pédiatrie, vous pouvez être assuré de la fiabilité de l’information 
qu’il contient. 

soinsdenosenfants.cps.ca 

  

Soirée cinéma (Français avec sous-titre anglais) 

L'École du Pacifique en collaboration avec la Société culturelle organise une soirée cinéma 
francophone le 31 janvier 2025 à l’auditorium de Chatelech Secondary School.  Il y aura 2 
représentations :  Pil, un film d’animation familial à 17h et le deuxième film d’auteur intitulé Aline, 
à 19h.  Voyez nos aIiches dans ce courriel pour plus de détails. 

https://forms.office.com/r/05wMpg8660
https://soinsdenosenfants.cps.ca/handouts/health-conditions-and-treatments/fifth_disease
https://soinsdenosenfants.cps.ca/handouts/health-conditions-and-treatments/fifth_disease


 Diner du lundi 
Demain, nous servirons du poulet avec riz aux légumes.  Un rappel que l'utilisation du micro-onde 
n'est plus possible, au besoin mettre les lunchs dans des thermos.  

 Basketball 
Les pratiques ont lieu le lundi après l'école, cette semaine la partie sera jeudi à l'École du 
pacifique. 

  

------------------------- 

Hello everyone, 

This week we're celebrating Literacy Week and Chinese New Year! 

 Survey intention: 
Now is the time to register children for school next year.  In order to help us with the school 
organization, we kindly ask you to answer this short questionnaire to find out your school 
intentions for the year 2025-26. Thank you https://forms.oIice.com/r/05wMpg8660 

 The fifth disease 
A case of Fifth Disease has been reported at the school.  Please review the attached document for 
more information. 

 Movie night (French with English subtitles) 
École du Pacifique, in collaboration with Société culturelle, is organizing a French-language movie 
night on January 31, 2025 at the Chatelech Secondary School auditorium.  There will be 2 
performances:  Pil, an animated family film at 5pm and the second film, Aline, at 7pm.  See our 
posters in this e-mail for details. 

 Monday lunch 
Tomorrow, we'll be serving chicken with vegetable rice.  A reminder that use of the microwave is no 
longer possible; if necessary, put lunches in thermos flasks.  

 Basketball 
Practices take place on Mondays after school; this week's game will be on Thursday at École du 
Pacifique. 

 Bonne semaine, 

  

Mélanie Vallières 

https://forms.office.com/r/05wMpg8660
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Fifth disease (parvovirus infection) 
What is fifth disease? 

Fifth disease is an infection caused by a virus 
called parvovirus B19. It’s an infection of the 
airways and lungs. It often appears as a bright 
red rash on the face, especially in children. It’s 
sometimes called "slapped cheek" disease. It’s 
most common in late winter to early spring. 

What are the symptoms of fifth disease? 

Many of the symptoms, including fever, rash, 
cough or runny nose, also occur in other 
illnesses. About a quarter of all people who get 
fifth disease have no symptoms. 

The most common signs of fifth disease that 
differ from other illnesses are: 

• About 2 to 3 weeks after being exposed to 
the virus, a red rash may appear on the face. 
This rash looks like the cheeks have been 
slapped, while the area around the mouth 
looks pale. These signs are usually seen only 
in children 

• A red, spotty, lace-like rash may appear on 
the arms and may spread to the chest, back 
and thighs. The rash may fade away and 
then come back or get worse when the 
person is exposed to heat, such as in a warm 
bath or direct sunlight. The rash may last for 
several weeks. For some people, the rash 
may not appear at all, or it may look different 
in adults 

• Some people may only have pain in their 
joints, usually in the hands, feet or knees and 
no other symptoms. This is more common in 
adults, especially women. The joint pain 
usually lasts one to 3 weeks, but it can last 
longer. It usually goes away without any 
long-term problems 

How is fifth disease spread? 

A person with fifth disease can spread it to 
others by coughing or sneezing. Sometimes 
you can get the disease just by touching the 
saliva or nasal discharge of a person with the 
disease and then touching your own eyes or 
mouth (for example from a wet tissue, a child’s 
hands or a toy). A pregnant person who gets 
fifth disease can pass it to their developing 
baby. The disease can also be spread through 
blood or blood products. 

If you have fifth disease, you will be 
contagious, which means you can spread the 
disease to others for about 7 to 10 days before 
the rash appears. By the time the rash appears 
you will no longer be contagious. Therefore, 
once the rash appears, there is no reason to 
stay away from work, school or childcare as 
long as you or your child feels well. 

Who can get fifth disease? 

Anyone can get fifth disease, but it’s more 
common in young children. Most preschoolers 
and school-age children have not had it. If the 
virus spreads, children are more likely than 
adults to get it. 

Once you have had fifth disease, you are 
protected from getting it again. More than half 
of all adults have already had fifth disease and 
therefore cannot get it again. 

Is fifth disease serious? 

Fifth disease is usually mild. However, some 
people are at risk of serious complications if 
they become infected, including: 

• Those with chronic hemolytic anemias (such 
as sickle cell disease) can have life-
threatening complications 



For more HealthLinkBC File topics, visit www.HealthLinkBC.ca/more/resources/healthlink-bc-files or 
your local public health unit. For non-emergency health information and advice in B.C. visit 
www.HealthLinkBC.ca or call 8-1-1 (toll-free). For the deaf and hard of hearing, call 7-1-1. Translation 
services are available in more than 130 languages on request. 

• Those with weakened immune systems due 
to disease or medical treatment 

• Pregnant people, as they can pass the 
infection onto their developing baby. This 
could result in the baby developing anemia, 
or in a miscarriage or still birth, although this 
is rare 

Babies born to mothers who were infected 
while pregnant do not have an increased risk of 
birth defects. 

If you are at risk of serious complications from 
fifth disease, there is a blood test that can 
determine if you have recently been infected 
with parvovirus B19 or if you are immune. 

What should you do if you or your child 
has been exposed to fifth disease? 

If you or your child has been exposed to 
someone with fifth disease, you should watch 
for cold-like symptoms over the next 4 to 20 
days. 

If such symptoms occur, be sure to cough or 
sneeze into a tissue or your shirt sleeve rather 
than your hands to prevent droplets from 
spreading to others. Put used tissues directly 
into the garbage. Wash your hands often. For 
more information, please visit HealthLinkBC 
File #85 Hand washing: Help stop the spread of 
germs. 

If you are pregnant, have anemia or a 
weakened immune system, you should tell 
your health care provider that you have been in 
contact with someone who has fifth disease. 

What is the treatment? 

For generally healthy people, home treatment 
is usually the only care needed for fifth disease. 

Antibiotics are not used to treat fifth disease 
because it is caused by a virus. Antibiotics only 
work against infections caused by bacteria. 

The following home treatment tips may help 
you to be more comfortable while you rest and 
recover: 

• Drink plenty of liquids to prevent 
dehydration 

• Reduce fever, and relieve headache and joint 
pain with acetaminophen or ibuprofen 

*Ibuprofen should not be given to children 
under 6 months of age without first speaking 
to your health care provider. 

For more information on Reye syndrome, 
please visit HealthLinkBC File #84 Reye 
syndrome. 

• Prevent scratching by trimming fingernails, 
and wear gloves at night to help prevent 
scratching during sleep 

• Reduce itchiness by applying a lotion or 
cream to the rash and wear loose-fitting 
cotton clothing. Ask your health care 
provider about lotions and other remedies 
for the itching. Taking a non-prescription 
antihistamine may help if the itching is very 
bothersome. These are not recommended 
for children under 6 years of age. These 
medications can make children and adults 
sleepy 

Acetaminophen (e.g. Tylenol®) or 
ibuprofen* (e.g. Advil®) can be given for 

fever or soreness. ASA (e.g. Aspirin®) 
should not be given to anyone under 18 

years of age due to the risk of Reye 
syndrome. 

https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/more/resources/healthlink-bc-files
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/hand-washing-help-stop-spread-germs
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/hand-washing-help-stop-spread-germs
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/hand-washing-help-stop-spread-germs
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/reye-syndrome
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/reye-syndrome
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